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Memoriam. 

As it has been report in special bulletin, PROBUS has lost two of its members recently. One was Captain 

Torhjorn Bordevik followed by Ron Pearce.   May they rest in peace. 

 

Minutes for the Month of January 

 

PROBUS Club of Saint John – January 17, 2024 

Call to 10:10 am – Paul Meier, 1st Vice-President, opened the meeting. The meeting commenced with the singing of O 

Canada, led by David Flewelling. There were twenty-seven members in attendance.  

Paul discussed the issue of the recruitment of new members and encouraged Members to seek out prospects. Tom Craig 

indicated that the currently forty-five individuals on the Membership list and he would be compiling an updated list for 

circulation. 

Tom mentioned that our PROBUS banner was missing and wanted to pursue acquiring a replacement, at a cost between 

$100 - $200. There was agreement that he pursue this. 

Ed Creaser, Treasurer was available to accept Membership fees ($35) from those who wished to pay. He provided a 

Report and advised that we currently have a balance of $1417.98 on hand. 

Carl White, Secretary moved that the December Minutes available in the latest edition of the Phoghorn be accepted. 

Seconded by David Flewelling 

Carl advised that as a follow-up to the Members interest in pursuing field trips he had gathered some initial information 

regarding possible tours of Moosehead Breweries and to the J. Prosser & Sons Maple Syrup facility near Sussex. He 

asked for a show of hands for those interested in these ventures and there was dedicated support for both. Carl advised 

that he pursue the cost of a bus rental for the Sussex trip and report back. It was indicated that a Tour of Moosehead 

would be investigated for February. 

Paul advised that Greg Langille would be pursuing a trip to Camp Gagetown. A suggestion to do a Tour of YIP Brewery at 

Long Reach was also a suggestion as an alternative. 

Gerry O'Brien, Paul Meier, and Carl White provided some jokes. 

Ron LeBlanc  advised the Members that he would be conducting  Short Storyteller presentation regarding the Fort 

Latour Project at the Public Library site on February 7th. at 11am. The presentation will include the history of Acadians in 

N.B. 

Paul introduced the Guest Speaker, Cornel Ceapa, who operates the Acadian Caviar & Sturgeon Inc. He has an extensive 

background in the study of Sturgeon reproduction and operates hatchery that He built from the ground up and was able 

to acquire financial support when he initially developed his research plan and pursued his Caviar business. He pointed 

out that Sturgeon is an incredibly unique fish, and their evolution has been quite unique. He advised that China was #1 in 

Caviar production followed by Russia. Paul provided some remarkably interesting information related to Sturgeons and 

Caviar. 

Following answering questions, he provided samples of Caviar and Sturgeon meat to Members in attendance. Carl 

White thanked him for the Presentation. 

Dale Stevens won the 50/50 draw of $98.00. 

Minutes presented by Carl A. White, Secretary 



 

 

 



Our previous PROBUS BANNER went missing during the Covid season. A latest version was chosen. A decision 

was made to secure a new one. It will displayed at our next meeting on February 21st. The cost of the banner 

mechanism did come in at the $200.00 range, but the printing of the banner elevated the cost to  $500.00 with 

taxes in. I did manage to obtain a discount before taxes of $65.00. Other places were checked, and prices were 

similar.  

     

 

            

      

 

 

Minus 57 degrees is 

     pretty cold! 

       

 

 

 

 

     

 

[The next few meetings will be held at the Villa Madona as usual. The only change is the month of May. 
PROBUS will meet in another location due to the Villa being booked for a previous event. You exective will 
keep you informed before that date. In the month of June we will be back at the Villa and no meetings during 
the months of July and August.]  

 

PICTURES FROM THE JANUARY MEETING. 

                    

    Vice President,Paul Meier acting as MC for this month.                        Don LeBlanc providing information for an upcoming event 



     

Our guest speaker this month was Cornel Ceapa of Atlantic Caviar and Sturgen Inc. Secretary Carl White thanks 
Cornel and presents a token of PROBUS’S appreciation for his presentation. 

 

Mr.Cornel Ceapa stands besides a specimen of a Sturgeon. 

 

Following the presentation, a sample of Caviar was offered to all members. First time for some.       



 Our speaker for the month of February will be non other that “DON MITCHNER”. 

                Don will be speaking on the new rules of the TFSA”S.   

 

Humor section 

 

           

   

 

 

 

 



       

                                                                                                 Non mechanical Ferry on the Saint John 

                                                                                                River. St. Leonard  1904. The person pulled  

                                                                                                 on the rope, to move the ferry across the  

                                                                                                  river.  

                                                                              

 

 

                                    A view of Saint John Harbour front where the visiting “Tour Ships”  tie up. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

February  meeting will be on the 21st. 

Time and place –Villa Madonna, Rothesay, 10:00 am. 

 

                                                            

 

PROBUS SAINT JOHN NB 

A Professional and Business Retirees Club. 
PROBUS Club Membership #026. Published by PROBUS Club of Saint John, NB   E2L3V9 

Meetings are at the Villa Madonna Retreat House, Rothesay, every third Wednesday of the month, 10:00 am. 
Website http/www.sjprobus.ca --- PROBUS CANADA website www.probus.org 

TOM CRAIG Editor   the Phoghorn Newsletter. tec1942@rogers.com 

 

 

 

Be a Friend….Bring a Friend 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


